
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Community Bond Oversight Committee, June 11, 2024 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
 

The Bond Oversight Committee met on June 11, 2024, to consider, discuss and take action on the items of the agenda below. 

These meeting minutes are supplemented by the meeting materials. More information can be found at the 2017 Bond Program 

Website & 2022 Bond Program Website.  

 

Members in Attendance: Cheryl Bradley, Mark Grayson, Lawrence Huang, Peck Young, Richard Kelly, April Clark, Kay Gooch, 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1xh21EKOOWomb1seiT7b-kCC2iIc10MAzNaFnK3fzySA/edit?usp=sharing


 

○ April Clark motioned to add a snow day meeting in 
case of inclement weather in Feb/March. Second by 
Peck Young. 



 

6 CMD 2022 Modernization/Comprehensive 





 

 CMD 2022 Targeted Projects CMD Staff Michael Mann reported on secure entry vestibules and an 
internal schedule was shared with the CBOC.  
 
Michael Man reported on SPED cameras. 
April Clark asked if all campuses would get cameras but 
they would only be turned on at parents' request? No, 
although an inventory of cameras are kept to fulfill 
requests, cameras are not installed until requested.  

○

○○



 

 CMD Previous Bond Projects updates (2013 & 
2017) 

 

CMD Staff  

 Finance  
● 2013 Financials 
● 2017 Financials 
● 2022 Financials 

Andre Andrews Andre Andrews shared a Tableau dashboard 
demonstration. It is not public-facing yet, but will be. 
April Clark asked how frequently it will be updated. Ideally 
it will be updated in real time, but it has not been 
finalized.  

 HUB Presentation 
 

Dinita Caldwell Dinita Caldwell reported that the HUB department will be 
rebranded as the Economic Opportunity Office. Cheryl 
asked if small business would be incorporated into it. No, 
the program will remain the same with a new name.  

 Communications  
● Social Media / News Events  
● CAT & Community Meetings 

Katy Fitzgold Introduction of Jada Simpson as new staff member in the 
Communications department that will be assisting with 
CBOC items.  
There are many social media and news stories on the 
recent groundbreakings.  
Community meetings are slowing down for the summer 
and will pick back up in the fall. CAT meetings continue 
through June and will pick up in August.  

 Future Items for Discussion 
 
 

Co-Chairs Richard Kelly added cameras in SPED rooms as a topic.  
Larry Huang requested information on the review process 
to ensure Bond deliverables are being delivered. Jaime 




